The Governing Body of the City of Liebenthal met in regular session on Monday, May 1, 2017 at the City Building at 7:30 p.m.  Presiding at the meeting were Mayor Medesa Sander, City Treasurer Elsie Herman and the following Council Members, Bill Stark, Casey Shaw, Barb Matal, and Thomas McElroy.  Also present was maintenance personnel Sara Kay Carrell. 

Bill made a motion to approve the April 3, 2017 minutes as read.  Barb seconded, all in favor, motion carried.

The Treasurer presented city mail, water screening reports, and bills.  A connection fee has been collected and new service established at 104 Cedar.  CCR report has been distributed to customers and the County Health Office. 

Maintenance personnel reported all water samples up to date and bacteria and nitrate samples mailed.  All water systems are in good order.  All shut-off valves for emergency water issues have been located, cleaned out and will need concrete around them for proper performance of use.  Training credits have been completed and wastewater license has been renewed.  A plan to pour concrete under the city propane tank is suggested for stability.  
 
Old Business

Charter ordinance No. 2017-1/election revised with city attorney.  Bill made a motion to approve the new ordinance.  Casey seconded, all in favor, motion carried.  

New Business
Discussion held on moving a valve from an intersection for a better location and easier maintenance.    Bill motioned to move water shut off.  Casey seconded, all in favor, motion carried. 

A city clean-up day has been scheduled for June 16th.  Flyers will be sent out to customers.

Bill made a motion to pay the bills.  Barb seconded, all in favor, motion carried.

The next regular City meeting will be held on Monday, June 5, 2017 at the City Building at 7:30 p.m.  Anyone with questions or concerns is encouraged to attend City meetings.

There being no further business to discuss, Thomas made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Casey seconded, all in favor, motion carried and the meeting adjourned at 8:11 p.m.
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